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last Friday, Dr. Betty Woodward, associate professor of biology on leave from
the college, died at Qur Lady of Perpetual Help Home in Atlanta, and graveside
services were held Sunday at Floral Hills Memory Gardens,

Cn Wednesday, President Downs announced at the faculty meeting that Dr., Woodward':
family had established a "Betty Woodward Scholarship Fund" at the college, and the
following resolution was adopted:

"The faculty of Clayton Junior College wishes to express its feeling of deep
regret and great loss of the passing of Doctor Bet:y Woodward. All who knew her
recognized the great dedication she had for the profession, the true concern she
had for the student, and her personal drive for perfection.

"She will be missed by her colleagues, but perhaps more importantly, she will
be missed by her students. Few teachers have equalled Betty Woodward's ability to
inspire the students in the classroom. Through her efforts, her students became
dedicated professionalists,

"It is our hope that the Betty Woodward Scholarship Fund will serve as a re-
ninder of her greatness to the faculty of Clayton Junior College and will cause us
all to attempt to reach the heights attained by Doctor Betty Woodward."

ON CAMPUS

%*%The LIBRARY adopted revised hours Thursday as an aid to evening students. According
to Lucian Rogers, librarian, those new hours are as follows:

Monday

through 7:45 a.m, to 10 p.m,
Thursday

Friday 7:45 a.m. to 5 p.m.
Saturday Closed

Sunday 12 noon to 5 p.m.



**Clayton has 25 FRESHMAN SCHOIARS and eight REGENTS' SCHOLARS this year. According
to Mrs, Lucy Champion, Regents' Scholarships were approved October 14 for Marilyn
Buckner, Kennedy R. Coulter, Jr., Clara Susan Croft, Jerri Elizabeth Harden, Jo Ann
McKelvey, Rex David Smith, Harold Dalton Wiley Jr. and Phyllis Akin Youngblood.

OFF CAMPUS

**Jo Ann McKelvey, editor of the student newspaper, was a student representative at
the Governor's Conference on Education in Atlanta October 7-8.

**Eleven Clayton students, their spouses and dates, and Mrs. Carole Knight, instructor
of German, attended the annual "OKTOBERFEST" in Atlanta October 17. The festival,
based on that held in Munich each year, is sponsored by the German-American Club of
Atlanta,

**John Adams, violinist and assistant professor of music at Agnes Scott College, will
give a recital at 8:15 p.m, Tuesday, October 27 in Presser Hall of Maclean Auditorium
at Agnes Scott.

CAMPUS AND COMMUNITY

**The Professional Womans' Club of Forest Park will use Room B~15 of the lecture hall
the evening of Wednesday, November 4 for a meeting, and displays will be set up in
the lobby of the hall late that afternoon,

PEOPLE AND PIACES

The Georgia Association of Junior Colleges held its annual meeting at Andrew College

in Cuthbert yesterday and today. Representing Clayton were PRESIDENT HARRY S. DCWNS,
DEAN JERRY WILLIAMSON, DR. THOMAS N, HAGOOD, DR. CHARLES L, DOWNS, DR, VERA B, ZALKOW
and ROBERT C. BOLANDER.

ROBERT BOIANDER will attend a meeting of the University System's Administrative
Committee on Student Affairs at Georgia Tech November 8 and 9 ,

MRS, FRANCES BOWEN attended a business education luncheon of the Sixth District GAE
meeting in Forest Park Monday.

MISS ANITA BRIGGS, MRS. CAROLE KNIGHT, and DR, PEDRO MORAILES will attend a language
teachers' conference at Wesleyan College in Macon tomorrow.

STEVE EDWARDS went to the University of Georgia October 15 to obtain information on
evaluation and criminal justice, and will be there again October 25 through 27 to
attend a Police Educators' Workshop. He and his wife Sherry became the proud parents
of a baby girl, Sonya Kaye, September 26, She is their first chiid.

JOHNN D, MCLEOD JR., assistant to the comptroller, travelled to North Georgia College
Wednesday to gain a working knowledge of loan and scholarship accounts,



THOMAS H, MULLENIX, director of plant operations, attended a Law Enforcement Confer-
ence of the Columbus Police Department Tuesday.

EDWINA SVOBCDA is in Athens today attending a meeting of the University System's

Academic Committee on Fine Arts and visiting the art department at the University of
Georgia.

BOB WINN attended a meeting concerning Title I of the Higher Education Act at Berry
College October 16.

INTRODUC ING

DR, PEDRO MORALES,,..

Dr. Morales, a native of San Cristobal, Cuba, joined the faculty of Clayton
Junior College during the fall quarter, 1969 from the University of Georgia, where
ha had been a graduate teaching assistant in the Department of Romance Languages.

A graduate of the Normal School for Teachers in Havana, Dr. Morales holds a
Doctor of Education Degree from the University of Havana, and has taught in both
elementary and high schools in Havana,

In 1962, Dr, Morales, whose wife's brother lives in Decatur, came to Georgia,
where he has taught at Berry Academy and Berry College, Mr. Berry; Coosa High School,
Rome and the Bibb County Elementary Schools, Macon, He also taught for one year
at Gaffney High School, Gaffney, South Carolina.

Dr, Morales then went to the University of Georgia, where he received a Master
of Arts Degree in 1969. He becamne an American citizen last year, and now lives
with his wife 0'Dali and their three children-~0'Dali, 13; Elina, 11, and Raoul,

11 months-~in Morrow.

Dr., Morales speaks French in addition to Spanish and English, and although he
has travelled to other parts of the United States, says he has no desire to leave
his adopted Georgia.

"Potpourrf' is published weekly by the Office of Information Services to provide news
of interest to the faculty and staff., You are invited to submit news by the Wednesdz:
noon preceding publication on Friday.
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